

Caribbean Community Secretariat Office of the Secretary-General Turkeyen P. O. Box 10827 Greater Georgetown Guyana

13 January 2025

Dr. the Honourable Keith Rowley Prime Minister of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago Office of the Prime Minister 13-15 St. Clair Avenue Port-of-Spain TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

Dear Prime Minister

I refer to your letter of 10 December 2024, advising that Parliamentary Elections are due to be held in Trinidad and Tobago in 2025, and inviting the CARICOM Secretariat to deploy an Election Observation Mission.

The CARICOM Secretariat is fully prepared to undertake the necessary administrative arrangements for the deployment of a CARICOM Election Observation Team to Trinidad and Tobago whenever we receive further information regarding the scheduling of the elections.

We are honoured to support the Government of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago and all Member States holding elections in 2025, in continued efforts to uphold democracy, the rule of law and good governance within the Caribbean Community. We will do so to the best of our abilities.

Please accept, Prime Minister, the assurances of my highest consideration.

DR. CARLA BARNETT CBE SECRETARY-GENERAL